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FROM:  Branch Director of Research & Elections 
TO:  All NPP-USA Members. 

SUBJECT: Results of Internal Voting to Determine Allocation of NPP-USA's Presidential 
Delegate Votes 

DATE:  November 1, 2023 
 
 
NPP-USA, as a tradition established in our bylaws, conducted, and has since concluded the 
exercise of our internal poll for the NPP Presidential Primary Election of 2023. We 
communicate the results of our internal democratic exercise that took place to ascertain 
which among our esteemed presidential hopefuls would carry the banner of NPP-USA's 
support. 
 
Through a process emblematic of our unwavering commitment to the democratic principle 
of One-Member One-Vote (OMOV), our members in good standing have exercised their right 
to vote, culminating in a decisive outcome. 
 
Active participation saw 270 of our 411 eligible members casting their votes. Based on the 
votes as tallied, Dr. Mahamudu Bawumia received 208 votes, representing 77.04% of the 
votes cast. Hon. Ken Ohene Agyapong received 60 votes (22.22%), while Hon. Owusu Afriyie 
Akoto and Hon. Francis Addai-Nimoh each secured 1 vote, representing 0.37% each. 
  
1. Dr. Mahamudu Bawumia  77.04%  208 votes - WINNER 
2. Hon. Ken Ohene Agyapong 22.22%  60 votes 
3. Hon. Owusu Afriyie Akoto  0.37%  1 vote 
4. Hon. Francis Addai-Nimoh  0.37%  1 vote 
 
 

This official result has been published on NPP-USA’s website (www.npp-usa.org). 
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In adherence to our 'winner-take-all' policy, we declare that Dr. Mahamudu Bawumia will be 
the recipient of the complete endorsement of NPP-USA's twelve (12) delegate votes in the 
upcoming elections on November 4th. Furthermore, as stipulated in Article 13 of the NPP-
USA bylaws, delegates are mandated to cast their votes accordingly. 

The branch seizes this moment to unequivocally restate its steadfast dedication to 
endorsing and supporting the candidate who triumphs on November 4th. 

Let us remain united in our resolve to contribute positively to our party's success and the 
forward march of our beloved nation, Ghana. 

For any further clarifications or to address specific concerns, kindly direct your 
communications to the Research Directorate at bright.gyimah@npp-usa.org. 

 

Warm regards and best wishes to all. 

 

Bright Gyimah “Levels” 
Branch Director of Research & Elections 
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